City of Gardner, Executive Department

Michael J. Nicholson, Mayor



EXECUTIVE ORDER

An Order Suspending the Operation of Parking Meters in the City of Gardner from December 1, 2021 to December 7, 2021

WHEREAS, the Mayor has declared the holiday shopping season as Small Business Month;

WHEREAS, the City Council will consider the suspension of the use and operation of parking meters in the City of Gardner at its December 7, 2021 regularly scheduled meeting; and

WHEREAS, the City desires to encourage the support of the City's local small businesses located in the City's downtown area;

NOW, THEREFORE, pursuant to the authority vested in me as Chief Executive Officer of the City of Gardner as set forth in the Charter for the City of Gardner and every other power hereto enabling, I hereby order and direct as follows:

1. The use of and operation of all parking meters in the City of Gardner is hereby suspended from Wednesday December 1, 2021 through Monday December 7, 2021

Michael Nicholson, Mayor